
Greeting from San Antonio, Texas! As I mentioned in our 
last prayer letter, we are now in the States on furlough. We 
left Peru mid-December in order to spent Christmas with our 
daughters in Tennessee. Although we don’t have any 
supporting churches or other family in Tennessee, all of our 
children in the States are living within a 2-hour radius of 
each other in the Chattanooga area. We had a good 
Christmas and then got to visit my brother-in-law who lives 
in Charlotte, NC, before heading down to Texas for the New 
Year and to begin visiting churches! 

 

For Beth’s birthday last year (in August) our four children 
surprised us both with a very special gift - an offering to pay 
for us to be able to go to ISRAEL! Boy, were we surprised 
and excited! 

Beth and I found a 
travel agency that 
gives discounts to 
full-time ministers. 

In addition, they offered “THE 
EXODUS TOUR” – a 15-day 
tour that began in Egypt, 
traveled through Sinai, Jordan 

(including Petra) and then all the biblical sites that are 
covered in their  regular 
Israel tour. (To the right 
we are standing next to 
the empty Garden Tomb!) 
Incredibly, we were able to 
do this exciting tour for 
almost the exact amount 
that the kids had given us! 

After a week of visiting churches in the U.S., Beth and I took 
advantange of the special offer and traveled to the Middle 
East. Needless to say, we enjoyed ourselves immensely 
and are so very thankful for the generosity of our kids! 

 

What a joy it has been for us to renew friendships and begin 
new ones as we have traveled in January and February, 
reporting to our supporting churches in the Texas area. God 
has been so generous to us through his churches that our 
hearts are overwhelmed at His goodness! 

During March, we will be in the Texas and Oklahoma 
areas. In April and the beginning of May we will be visiting 
churches from North Dakota, to Virginia, to California 
and many in between!  Please pray for our safe travels, for 
our vehicle that has been running great so far, and for our 
continued health. For about 3 weeks after returning from 
Israel I fought a terrible sinus infection, which included a 
visit to the doctor, shots and powerful antibiotics. 
Thankfully, I am healthy again and looking forward to what 
the Lord has for us as we share with our supporting churches 
what God continues to do in Peru!   

Pray for Jon and Rocio as they carry on the work in Peru 
while we are in the States until June! God bless you all! 
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TRIP OF A LIFETIME! FURLOUGH BLESSINGS! 


